
Lake Eunice Township                        
Treasurer: Ann Hixson				 Supervisors: Ed Clem, Gerald Johnson    Chairman: Jason Rosing				         	 Wayne Jacobson, Al Bergquist 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________                                                            
The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on April 11th, 2023 at 7:00 pm.    The minutes from the February meetings were reviewed and approved by a motion by Ed Clem and seconded by Jerry Johnson.   The treasurer report was reviewed and Conservation Fund appears to now have a negative balance by $4262.52.  The board made a motion to approve the treasurers report but table the conversation about the Conservation Fund until next meeting.  Heather Anderson and Ann Hixson will look into this.  
Jake Lorsung was present from City of Audubon Rescue.  He advised he would like the board to consider a ten percent increase, every year over the next three years.  He advised the people that work in rescue are all volunteer and do not get a stipend or any salary.  He is asking all the townships within this rescue zone for this consideration in hopes that his volunteers could get a small stipend for their time at the end of the year.  The board discussed and would like to table this until Carl Malmstrom, township attorney is consulted.  Mr. Lorsung was also asked if the City of Audubon would be doing the payroll etc.  He advised they are waiting for the board to make their decision before they decide.  
The Board of Equalization will be held on April 21st, 2023 at 11:00 am at the Lake Eunice Township. 
Two residents that reside on Sherman Shores Lane were present to talk to the board about the process for paving their road.  The board did discuss the process of special assessments and how it can be done.  In addition, the residents were shared the Petition for Local Improvements.  They were encouraged to contact a local attorney to discuss the process as well.  The board also verbalized that they can call local contractors and ask for estimates for their road if they are looking to get more information on how much it would cost each resident. 
The board will be conducting their spring road tour immediately after the Board of Equalization-April 21st, 2023.  This has been posted.  
Jason Rosing was contacted by Andy Francis about getting 10 yards of compost from the old compost pile.  Jason will call him back to discuss this.  
A resident called Jason Rosing about a road washed out on Summer Island Road.  Jason did consult with this resident and it was discovered it was actually a private drive.  The resident was given education on private drives and township roads. 
The board discussed parcel, 17.0003.002. SJE would like to access it by the township road shown on the survey by Meadowland that runs from 230th Ave along the north section line of section 1 as well as the south line of section 36 in Audubon Township.  Kyle Varberg, Becker County Planning and Zoning would like the townships thoughts on the status of the road.  Board discussed the survey.  It would appear that this road is not a township road and should be referred back to Planning and Zoning.  Ed Clem will contact Kyle Varberg about this.  
The board needs to elect a Chairperson for 2023.  Wayne Jacobson nominated Jason Rosing with Jerry Johnson seconding this position.  Jason Rosing did accept the nomination.  
This meeting was adjourned at 8:13 pm by motion from Al Bergquist and seconded by Ed Clem. 
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